AGENDA
Data Evaluation and Analysis of Grant-funded programs
(Sub-Committee of the Commission on Community Gun Violence Intervention and Prevention)

September 19, 2023 @ 11:30am (Zoom)

Members Present: Christopher Brecklin, Kevin Borrup, Dan Cargill Kendell Coker, Jim Dodington, Susan Logan (IVSU), Kerri Raissian, Carl Schiessl, David Shapiro Pina Violano, Colleen Violette (OIVP staff) 

Members Not Present: Neena Jacob 

The proposals for the RFP are not yet announced.  The sub-committee stressed the need to solicit proposals for the evaluator RFP.  Susan Logan announced the evaluator RFP is still being written, but a first draft will hopefully be available by the end of the week.  It will then go to OPM, and a review process is expected to take about 6 weeks.
As a reminder to the Commission members, regarding the ARPA funding: the ARPA funding needs to be obligated by 12/31/2024 and expended by 12/31/2026.  DPH was also allocated state General Funds of an additional $3.5M for 2 years, FY 24 and FY25 (ending 6/30/25).  DPH expects to have contracts in place to meet the obligation deadline and to have the funds expended by the 12/31/2026 deadline (the RFP allows grantees 3 years to spend their awards).  However, these dates mean that it is very unlikely that an evaluator will be in place before awards are made.
The sub-committee expressed concern over this, restating that it is important to have an evaluator in place before programs start so that an evaluation plan can be developed and implemented before activities begin.  To work to assist programs, UConn ARMS and the Injury Prevention Center are working to host additional trainings for gun violence prevention providers.  The details are still emerging on these potential offerings.
The sub-committee also asked DPH to examine their capacity to provide technical assistance to programs that were not funded through the recent (2023) RFP.  Given anticipated additional program funds, this will be an important step to ensuring programs are successful in the next round of funding opportunities. The sub-committee decided to add these objectives to our upcoming report.
Suan announced that DPH is working with a vendor to create a data dashboard related to ER visit data. This will also result in a monthly publication of data (which meets many of the sub-committee’s objectives in the 2022 Commission report).
DPH requests that sub-committee reports be turned into DPH by November 3, 2023.  
Meeting adjourned.

